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  South American Mission Society

Prayer Requests and News from

SAMS Latin Partner Gonzalo Soria from
Fray Bentos, Diocese of Uruguay

June 2009
Dear friends,

I still remember the lovely days we spent together and thank God for the opportunity of meeting you and sharing something of our life here, where, on 7 June we celebrated our patron saint’s day at La Trinidad.

Our ministry has begun to grow since we came back to Fray Bentos, and we have been able to quickly re-start the young people’s group, which meets on Saturday afternoons. Please pray for this group, which is made up of youngsters from poor parts of town. We help them to keep up with their school work, and we talk about how to discover God in our lives.

We are about to start up again with our community work – one group meets on the outskirts of the town and the other in the historical Anglo area, where the refrigeration plant used to be. Essentially these ministries allow us to carry out children’s work and to celebrate Holy Communion in the suburbs. We pray for the Lord’s guidance and that He will touch the hearts of all those living there. We are able to do this work thanks to the family who allow us to use their garage as a venue.

We are starting a new Bible Study group on Monday evenings at the home of Ivone, a lady who used to be a Jehovah’s Witness. This is a group of people who all came from other faiths and belief systems. The process of discovering God in our midst and our lives is very lively and satisfying for all of us.

On Thursdays the people who form the main support for the parish continue to meet. This group has been going for several years - we pray and ask God for discernment of His will for the parish. 

Finally, I wanted to let you know that this Wednesday we started a craft group. Grandfathers’ Day is in June and we are making gifts for the Old Peoples’ home. We’ll visit the home, have tea with the folk there and show them a good film.

So that’s how things are going – we are excited to be discovering Christ and working as if everything depended on us, knowing that everything depends on Him!

One of our great challenges is to be able to get a second car to help us in our travels. We are also praying for God to make it possible for us to restore our building in time for the 140th Anniversary celebrations.

Thank you for your prayers and support. We would love to hear from you, and ask God to bless you and to be with you at all times.

Yours in Christ

Your brother

Gonzalo +   
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